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Unanderra Public School

Community Update

3 November 2022
Dear school community,

As you are aware, Unanderra Public School was non operational on Tuesday 1 November following a plumbing
issue, which affected a number of classrooms.

School staff identified the leak on Tuesday morning and immediately turned off the water mains to limit any
further impact and water use. School Infrastructure NSW engaged a plumber who fixed the original problem. An
electrician also attended to make the school safe and the Department’s IT team was onsite to assess fix any
faults.

We can confirm that 6 classrooms have been impacted across 2 levels, including the Practical Activities Area
(PAA). We have done an initial assessment of damage and work is underway to clear and dry the water in these
rooms. Unfortunately, one ceiling has been badly damaged making it unsafe for students and staff to use that
area.

Our experienced asset management team will work with the Health and Safety team to determine whether any
of the impacted rooms can be safely reopened to students. The team will make essential repairs and start the
insurance claim process. We will keep the school and community updated with progress.

Minimising impacts to teaching and learning

Our priority is always to ensure that students can continue to receive face to face learning in a safe and
comfortable environment.

The Department is working with Mrs Anissa Rajendra, Principal, Unanderra Public School to make alternative
arrangements for impacted classes onsite.

We thank parents, students and staff for their patience and understanding during this temporary change.

If you have any questions please contact School Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651 or email
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.
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